This is an excerpt from the latest Washington Electric Coop Member news.

 

Top State Wide Candidates Address Washington Electric Coop Members on Energy Issues
 

Our questions focus on two of the most important energy matters of the day:  Vermont’s future energy supply and the role of renewable energy.  

We invited replies from the major candidates for Governor and Lt. Gov.

Here are excerpts regarding wind and Renewable Portfolio Standards:

Peter Clavelle:  


...As Governor I will develop wind energy the Vermont way with wind projects that are thoughtfully sited and appropriately scaled.  We can make a significant contribution to our energy needs with 5-10 windfarms on Vermont’s ridgelines.  I will work to adopt a well crafted renewable portfolio standard that will support development of renewable energy systems.  I will adopt an energy plan that recognizes renewable energy and energy efficiency as fundamental means of making energy more affordable for everyday Vermonters.  For more information, call him at 802-264-1827.  ...

Gov.  James Douglas:


...I increased our commitment to Vermont scale wind development on state owned lands but any development of ridgelines for wind generation must balance our need for independent power with the aesthetic and environmental impact of 100’s of industrial wind towers. … If we are going to entertain large generation facilities on Vermont’s mountaintops, it must be done within a reasonable framework that protects our ridgelines from haphazard development. …  Construction of these wind sites involves clearing trees, creating access roads, transmission lines and substations up and down our mountains among other potentially serious environmental impacts.  These impacts may be reduced through proper oversight and state of the art technology but these questions must be answered before we rush to pursue industrial development of our most pristine ridgelines.  ... 

Lt Gov Brian Dubie:


...The issues surround industrial wind power facilities are many and complex.  Wind represents the greatest potential of all renewable energy options.  A special commission is looking at our regulatory process for wind and I am eager to learn what it finds.  ... 

Steve Hingtgen:


...I support the requirement that renewable energy be part of every electric company’s portfolio.  Appropriately sited wind turbines can account for 10% of Vermont’s energy supply in the near future.  I support siting turbines with sensitivity to minimizing impact on view sheds and with minimal ecological damage. ...

Cheryl Rivers:


...I strongly support wind development.  I believe we should move forward with wind energy projects and that their permitting can be handled through ACT 248 process.  Vermont’s regulatory process should recognize that renewable energy projects are a priority.  Any regulatory barriers slowing or impeding the development of renewable energy projects need to be identified and addressed.   And the state government should adopt an RPS standard.   Call her at home at 802-234-5803. ...

 

